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TELLING OTHERS ABOUT THE GREAT THINGS

In the Gospel according to Mark, we read about how Jesus heals a man with a demon (Chapter 5). Later
on, this man let Jesus know that he wanted to follow him, however, our Lord replied to him,

.. Go home to thy friends, and tell them how great things the Lord hath done for thee,
and hath had compassion on thee [emphasis added]” (Mark 5:19).

My wife and I recently visited Costa Rica, my home country, and worshiped with a small but growing
congregation in San Jose. Many of the members usually comment or share on social media about the
materials we have available in the School. It was good to put a face to many of those names, and also preach
to them, and provide a presentation about the great things that are coming in regards to the work of the
Lord we are blessed to do. Other brethren from Costa Rica got to know about our visit and wanted to come
and join us but distance did not allow them. One of them sent this message,

‘Good morning brother; it is of great joy that you are in our country this Sunday; although

I cannot be present, I want to tell you that your material in the Bible School is of the utmost
importance, and I use it in the Bible classes that I do in my home, I am also studying Genesis
and will continue, Lord willing, with the other courses. May God keep you and bless you
and your family.”

Similar words came from the mouth of many of the brethren we met during this visit. They have been
letting others know about the School. One of them told me that he already finished the course on Genesis.
There is a fervent desire in them to do God’s will and help others to do the same.

Dear brethren, as our Lord told the man who was possessed with the devil, it is not about the servants to
get the glory for the work done and the respective results, but to God. We must go and tell others about the
great things He has done, He is doing, and He will keep doing for us and following generations.

You are reading this because you are part (or could be part) of the work for the Lord we are blessed to do.
There might be one soul (or many) that you have never known on this earth that will be able to hear the
truth of the Gospel, obey it, and be ready to go to Heaven when the day comes, because of your generous
contribution to this work. I know there are many congregations during this time of the year that meet to
consider works of the Lord to support, and I kindly ask you to consider the Spanish Bible School. There
are lots of great things coming (including two topical videos to be launched during the following weeks)
and we gladly invite you to be part of this. If you would like to know more about this work or would like
to become a supporter, please feel free to contact WVBS, the University church of Christ, or me directly.

May God bless you and your family richly today and always!
To Him be the glory!

Week after week we get emails from people who watched our videos asking for more or where to go locally to learn more.
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